

**LRYHA Meeting Agenda**  
**September 17<sup>th</sup> 2019 / 6:00pm**  
**Merrill Fay Arena**

---

Attendance: Jen McGreevy, Rich Ellis, Heather Javalgi, John McKenzie, Joe Spicuzza, Jyoti Hall, Caroline Drouin, Mike Zegarelli, Francis Rowley, Jim Girard

Call to order: 6:07

Approval of August Meeting Minutes: Motion to accept August meeting minutes made by Jim, second by Rich. All in favor.

Old Business:

- Half Ice Mite League Update-

Mike has a few teams who have verbally confirmed but still waiting on them to register. He has heard from Mount Washington Valley that they may put in 2 teams filling up one of the 2 spots left. There is a chance we can bump it up to 10 teams instead of 8. We can split ice with the LTP Mites making no extra ice time cost.

- Team Sponsors/Booklet Update-

We have 23 adds all together. Need to follow up with a few to confirm payment. We will be doing a "Shout Out" page for parents to put special messages to their players. We will have that option available the first week of practice.

Pictures for booklet will also be done at some point during the first week of practice.

- Meeting with Trimble re: skills nights-

Mike met with Trimble and had a good conversation. He wants to meet with him again to bring the coaches input from the coaches meeting to Trimble.

- Goalie Training Dates-

Dates have been finalized for Friday's at 7:00 beginning September 13th.

- Sponsor Board-

Rich is looking into Sponsor signs that can slide in and out of the board easy. He found some that are \$30-\$50. He was thinking black signs with white letters to resemble the sponsor tags on the back of jerseys.

- Online Scheduling-

Going okay. Still getting used to it. Out of 45 slots for GSL all but 15 were filled. No one wanted to play 1pt games with the Bantams.

#### New Business:

- Finalize name and tuition for LTS and Mini program

Jim makes the motion to change the name of the Mini Mites to Learn To Play Mites, Mike seconds. All in favor.

Tuition for LTS will stay the same as last year, \$75 for one session or \$100 for both. Tuition for LTP Mites will be \$200

LTS Dates: Session one 11/2, 11/9, 11/16, 11/23, 12/7, 12/14  
Session two 1/4, 1/11, 1/18, 1/25, 2/1, 2/8

LTP Mite start date: 11/4

- Picture Date set for Monday, November 4<sup>th</sup> with DC Sports (Danielle Cook who purchased NEAT Photos)

- Marketing for LTS/LTP

Jyoti is planning on blasting FB with a flyer as well as sending it to local schools to send home with kids.

- Try Hockey for Free

We are not going to be participating in Hockey for free day. The date doesn't usually work for the league.

- NHAHA Grant

Jyoti and Jen will work on getting the grant written.

- Children's Auction Grant

Jen will attend a meeting that should streamline the process of this year's grant.

- Parent Meeting

Parents meeting will happen September 26th in the warm room during practices. Jen will lead meeting with a couple other board members.

### **Public Input**

None

Treasurer:

Nothing new

ACE Coordinator / Assistant ACE Coordinator:

Coaches meeting went great. All coaches liked the Meet and Greet idea just not enough time to pull it fully together this year. Will focus time in that for next year.

Coaches credentials almost done.

Mike came up with an idea of Return a Puck for Candy. To get pucks back from kids who bring them home. Save money on continually having to buy new ones when they all go missing.

VP: Waiting on Seacoast schedule and Joe will show Francis how to put it all in to the website.

League Rep: John was attending the NHAHA meeting

Sponsorship/Fundraiser Coordinator:

Caroline is working on front cover for the booklet. She has the artwork from Jill Trimble, and is now figuring out the wording.

Jen is going to get the childrens auction logo to Caroline for a special thanks in the booklet.

Caroline also needs to work with Jim to get 3 businesses sweatshirts.

In-House Program Coordinator:

Friday september 27th Jim has a meeting with BodyCovers to work out the Lakers apparel.

Sponsorship tags have been ordered but Squirt 2 may not have tags when jerseys are being handed out. And socks need to be ordered.

Jim is working with Mike to get the coaches room organized.

Keep in contact with Trimble, make sure he can do all the LTS dates.

Secretary:

Jyoti is sorting out calendar raffle and will be at the table with Rich the first week of practice to hand them out.

Website and Facebook are kept up to date.

Registrar:

Bantam- 11

Peewee- 16

Squirt 1- 13

Squirt 2- 16

Mite 1- 8

Mite 2- 13

Still waiting for a few families to register

Team manager's meeting the week of October 7th.

Patches being kept track by team managers? Most other leagues are phasing them out.

Meeting adjourned at 8:44pm

